Wendy Flannery [wendyflan@uqconnect.net]

To:  The Senate Select Committee on Medicare, Government of Australia

I wish to register my deep concern regarding the proposed new Medicare policy, drawing on ideas expressed by Professor Jeff Richardson during the SBS Insight debate on 1st May 2003.  What concerns me most is the way in which these changes signify a shift in the social philosophy and social principles undergirding our society.   The Medicare scheme until now has been informed by an acceptance of community responsibility for the health care system, a commitment of Australians to Australians, reflecting the solidarity of the community and the high value which the community as a whole places on decent, quality health care for all.  It has been characterised by a decoupling in large measure of access to health, health care and basic physical concerns from the economic reward system.

The proposed new system, on the other hand, takes the line that individuals can – and should - best look after themselves, and that the role of government is to provide a safety net for those exceptional people who can’t.  It represents the abandonment of the concept of a national health scheme covering primary care, and moves closer to a welfare system.

For a government to introduce a policy which represents such a fundamental shift in the nation’s accepted social philosophy, without adequate public debate of these issues, has more of the ring of dictatorship than of genuine democracy.  I urge the Senate Select Committee to ensure that such debate, informed by both opinions of the public at large and of health practitioners, be guaranteed before a change of policy takes place.

Sincerely,

Wendy Flannery

7/37 Marathon St

Aspley, Q 4034

